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Foreword 

The Peel-Harvey estuarine system i, badly degraded. The system shows signs of severe 
eutrophication (nutrient enrichment), which results in excessive algal growth. The algae live on 
the nutrients, and multiply rapidly, stifling life in the Estuary in warmer weather. The algae 
accumulate on the shores of the Estuary and rot, causing odour problems, polluting the shore, 
and killing wildlife and fish. This results in a significant reduction in the recreational, 
environmental, social and economic values of the area. 

The cause of the eutrnphication is an inflow of nutrients (mainly phosphorns and nitrogen) 
from the coastal plain catchment into the Estuary. The nutrient inflow is currently far above the 
Estuary's ability to cope - hence the huge production of algae. 

Although the primary source of the nutrients is agricultural runoff from the sandy soils of the 
catchment which have been extensively cleared and drained, other land uses such as residential, 
industrial and commercial can also contribute significant amounts of nutrients to the Estuary. 

The Government has taken specific action to rescue the Estuary. Environmental Conditions 
were set on 3 January 1989 under Section 45 of the Environmental Protection Act for the Peel 
Inlet - Harvey Estuary Management Strategy (Stage 2). 

These Conditions, which impose constraints on existing and proposed developments in the 
catchment with the objective of reducing the flow of nutrients into the Estuary to about half their 
present level, can be surrunarised as foHows: 

• a moratorium on further clearing and drainage in the catchment until the Minister for the
Environment is satisfied that these activities would be environmentally acceptable;

• the specification of interim target levels for the quantity of phosphorus flowing intc the
estuary;

• a requirement for the Ministers for Transport, Agriculture and Waterways of the
Management Strategy to prepare an Environmental Protection Policy and a Catchment
Management Plan designed to meet the targets; and

• a requirement that. for the present, decisions shonld be conservative on developments
which may release phosphorus or nitrogen to the environment in the Peel-Harvey
Estmu-y area and coastal plnln catch1nent,

Owners of existing broadacre agricultural holdings have, by and large, accepted the 
recommended constraints by making a significant reduction in the rates of phosphorus 
fertilisers applied to their properties, and by the planting of large numbers of trees. The 
approval of new developments involving excessive applications of nutrients to the soil or large 
scale clearing or drainage would raise concerns over equity, and may jeopardise the progress 
already made. 

This Report examines a proposal for residential development. This form of development can 
involve clearing, drainage, and the fertilising of public open space and domestic gardens, all of 
which can have environmental impacts in the coastal plain catchment of the Estuary. However, 
in some situations it is possible to pian a residential development with approptiate controls on 
these activities, given the co-operation of the Local Authority, so as to make the development 
cnvironmentaHy acceptable. 


























